
A weekly meeting of the Board of Selectmen was held on Tuesday, August 16, 2011 at 6:00 p.m. 
 
Present:  Joseph L. Miksch, Chair; Brian Connors, Clerk pro-tem; George G. Samia, Town 
Administrator; Catherine Johnson, Administrative Assistant 
 
Not Present:  Robert M. Condon, Clerk 
 
Appointment 
 
Kevin Feeley, Town Counsel was present to report on his findings in the snow & ice removal 
investigation, as well to explain the methodology used in the report he generated. 
 
Mr. Feeley read a summary of his six-page report presented to the Board of Selectmen on 
Tuesday, August 16, 2011.  The fifteen-minute summary outlined what was in the report (see 
attached). 
 
In addition, Mr. Feeley read the conclusion of the 13-page report of Independent Counsel Charles 
Zaroulis (see attached).  In addition to the conclusion presented in each of these outlines, Mr. 
Feeley went on to recommend some additional procurement training to prevent future deviations 
in this area. 
 
One question was asked by Mr. Samia regarding Mr. Feeley’s involvement in the public 
information requests made by former Selectmen McNulty.  Samia questioned town counsel if he 
was directed or involved in an investigation which prompted Mrs. McNulty to write the letters.  Mr. 
Feeley’s reply was that he was not aware of any investigation at the time nor is he aware of any 
investigation to date in this area and that he simply replied to a handful of legal questions that 
were asked of him. 
 
The Selectmen did not allow public input on this matter. 
 
M/Connors, s/Miksch, motion to adjourn. 
 
VOTE: Yes – Miksch, Connors; a unanimous vote in favor. 
 
Meeting adjourned at 6:35 pm 
 
 
 
___________________________Clerk 
Board of Selectmen 
 


